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PRRHD, PEACE RIVER REGIONAL HOSPITAL DISTRICT

March 19, 2021

Honourable Bowinn Ma
Minister of State for Infrastructure
Email: Minister.SI@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Ma:

RE: Regional Hospital Boards — Responsibility for Capital Costs

Please find enclosed a letter of inquiry dated February 9, 2021, forwarded to you from the Peace
River Regional Hospital District Board (PRRHD), regarding changes to the Translink funding model as
it relates to the funding of hospital capital costs in Metro Vancouver.

To summarize the attached inquiry, as BC Government mandate letters place responsibility for
TransLink with the Province, will the funding of 40% of hospital capital costs be transferred back to
Metro Vancouver? If that is not the case, the PRRHD Board respectfully requests that all hospital
districts in BC receive similar assistance from the Province to create tax room for initiatives unique
to each area.

The PRRHD Board respectfully requests a timely response to its inquiry.

Sincerely,

Brad &e/‘/ﬁg/

Brad Sperling
Chair

Enclosure: Correspondence dated February 9, 2021 from the PRRHD Board

c: Honourable Rob Fleming, Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure
Email: Minister.Transportation@gov.bc.ca
Honourable George Heyman, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy
Via Email: ENV.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Honourable Josie Osborne, Minister of Municipal Affairs, Email: MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Honourable Selina Robinson, Minister of Finance, Email: FIN.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Mr. Mike Bernier, South Peace MLA, Email: Mike.Bernier@leg.bc.ca
Mr. Dan Davies, North Peace MLA, Email: Dan.Davies@Ileg.bc.ca

diverse. abundant.

PLEASE REPLY TO:
Box 810, 1981 Alaska Ave, Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4H8 Tel: (250) 784-3200 or (800) 670-7773 Fax: (250) 784-3201 Email: prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca
9505 100 St, Fort St. John, BC V1J 4N4 Tel: (250) 785-8084 Fax: (250) 785-1125 Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca
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Association of Kootenay & Boundary Local Governments, Email: admin@akblg.ca
Association of Vancouver Island and Coastal Communities, Email: avicc@ubcm.ca
Lower Mainland Local Government Association, Email: sstory@Imlga.ca

North Central Local Government Association, Email: admin@nclga.ca

Southern Interior Local Government Association, Email: yoursilga@gmail.com
Alberni-Clayoquot Regional Hospital District, Email: mailbox@acrd.bc.ca

Capital Regional Hospital District, Email: crdreception@crd.bc.ca
Cariboo-Chilcotin Regional Hospital District, Email: mailbox@cariboord.ca

Central Coast Regional Hospital District, Email: info@ccrd.ca

Central Okanagan Regional Hospital District, Email: info@cord.bc.ca

Comox Strathcona Regional Hospital District, Email: administration@comoxvalleyrd
Cowichan Valley Regional Hospital District, Email: tracy.bowen@cvrd.bc.ca

Fraser Valley Regional Hospital District, Email: info@fvrd.ca

Fraser-Fort George Regional Hospital District, Email: district@rdffg.bc.ca
Kootenay East Regional Hospital District, Email: info@rdek.bc.ca

Mount Waddington Regional Hospital District, Email: info@rdmw.bc.ca

Northern Rockies Regional Hospital District, Email: justask@northernrockies.ca
Nanaimo Regional Hospital District, Email: inquiries@rdn.bc.ca

North Okanagan-Columbia Shuswap Regional Hospital District, Email: inquiries@csrd.bc.ca
North West Regional Hospital District, Email: nwrhd@rdks.bc.ca
Okanagan-Similkameen Regional Hospital District, Email: info@rdos.bc.ca

Powell River Regional Hospital District, Email: administration@gqathet.ca

Sea to Sky Regional Hospital District: Email: info@slrd.bc.ca

Stuart-Nechako Regional Hospital District: Email: inquiries@rdbn.bc.ca

Sunshine Coast Regional Hospital District, Email: info@scrd.ca

Thompson Regional Hospital District, Email: admin@tnrd.ca

West Kootenay Boundary Regional Hospital District, Email: mmorrison@rdck.bc.ca
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PEACE RIVER REGIONAL HOSPITAL DISTRICT

\

February 9, 2021

Honourable Bowinn Ma
Minister of State for Infrastructure
Via Email: Minister.SI@gov.bc.ca

Dear Minister Ma:

RE: Regional Hospital Boards — Responsibility for Capital Costs

At its December 11, 2020 meeting, the Peace River Regional Hospital District Board (PRRHD)
discussed changes to the Translink funding model related to the funding of hospital capital costs in
Metro Vancouver.

In October 2012, the responsibility for funding 40% of hospital capital costs was transferred from
Metro Vancouver to the Province, which allowed Metro Vancouver to levy property taxes to fund
Translink instead.

As BC Government mandate letters place responsibility for TransLink with the Province, will the
funding of 40% of hospital capital costs be transferred back to Metro Vancouver? Suppose Metro
Vancouver will not be resuming responsibility for funding 40% of hospital capital costs. In that case,
the PRRHD Board respectfully requests that hospital districts throughout BC receive similar
assistance from the Province to create tax room for initiatives unique to each area. To that end, the
PRRHD Board resolved:

“That the Regional Hospital District Board authorize that a letter be forwarded to the Ministers of
Environment and Climate Change Strategy (MoECCS), Finance, Municipal Affairs, Transportation and
Infrastructure, and State for Infrastructure, to remind the Province of its commitment made in
October 2012 to relieve Metro Vancouver of the responsibility for 40% of hospital capital costs to
allow Metro Vancouver to instead levy property taxes to pay for Translink; and further, to enquire
with the Province regarding the mandate letters for the BC Government that place responsibility for
Translink in provincial jurisdiction (MoECCS), and whether this will result in Metro Vancouver
resuming responsibility for 40% of hospital capital costs, and if not, to request that the Peace River
Regional Hospital District, and other hospital districts in the Province receive similar assistance from
the Province to create tax room for specific initiatives unique to the area.”

diverse. abundant.

PLEASE REPLY TO:

Box 810, 1981 Alaska Ave, Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4H8 Tel: (250) 784-3200 or (800) 670-7773 Fax: (250) 784-3201 Email: prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca
9505 100 St, Fort St. John, BC V1J 4N4 Tel: (250) 785-8084 Fax: (250) 785-1125 Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca
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Thank you for your consideration of the PRRHD Board’s request.

Sincerely,

gﬁaa//% &aﬁ%}gx

Brad Sperling
Chair

c: Honourable Rob Fleming, Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure,
Email: Minister.Transportation@gov.bc.ca
Honourable George Heyman, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy
Email: ENV.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Honourable Josie Osborne, Minister of Municipal Affairs, Email: MAH.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Honourable Selina Robinson, Minister of Finance, Email: FIN.Minister@gov.bc.ca
Mr. Mike Bernier, South Peace MLA, Email: Mike.Bernier@Ileg.bc.ca
Mr. Dan Davies, North Peace MLA, Email: Dan.Davies@Ileg.bc.ca
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